Hello Fellow Members,



I hope this letter finds everyone and their families in good health. This winter seems to be going by so fast. Hard to believe that it is the end of January already. The hunting seasons are past and I hope that everyone had a safe season. I know talking to people at the club and other places that a lot of you are not happy with the lack of deer. Now is the time to let your state representatives or senator know and maybe they can deal with the Game Commission. Stop by the club at one of the many functions and swap stories.

We are in the busy season here at the club. This is when we make our

money to keep the club going for the year.

"Dues" Your dues for 2015 were due by the end of the January meeting. If you have not paid them you can do so either in person at one of the events or by mail. We do not mail cards and badges so you must pick them up at the club.

"Block Shoots" Our block shoots are every Thursday night. Doors open at 6:00pm. Sign up at 6:30pm and shooting starts at 7:30pm. We start the meat wheel around 7:15pm. We have good meat prizes on the wheel changing often so you have a different choice of meats. We could use some more wheel players and shooters. This is one of our big money makers.

"Deer Shoots" Our deer shoots are the second and fourth Saturdays of the month we have 2 in February and 2 in March starting at 11:30am. Bring your rifle and shells and enjoy an afternoon of fund and practice. Plus, many

prizes are given away to top shooters of the day.

"Top Gun" We are going to have a Top Gun Triathlon in the near future. It involves Shotgun-Handgun-Running Deer(Rifle). This is open to the public. If you have any questions please check our website or contact Joe Tocco Jr.

"Annual Members Feed" Our annual feed is scheduled for the last Friday in March the 27th. Doors open at 5:00pm and we will eat at 6:00pm. Small games of change will be played all evening along with the door prize drawing at 7:30pm followed by the 50/50 drawing. Just a reminder this is the ONLY time alcoholic beverages are permitted on club property.

"Easter Ham Shoot" This is our big money maker for our spring shoots. There will be plenty of ham and other good prizes both on the wheel and the shoot given away. Come on out and take a chance on winning your Easter

Ham.

"Gun Drawing with United Hook and Ladder" Again this year we will be joining United hook and Ladder for a gun drawing. Tickets are available at the Club or by contacting Sarah. Tickers are limited and are \$30.00 each. This does include a meal and drawing. Also, 1 guest may attend with you. So please get your tickets early and if you know someone that would like to attend please sell them a ticket.

"Clay Bird Shooting" We will soon be starting shooting clay birds on Monday evenings, the shoot start at 5:30pm until dark. (Starting date unknown at this time watch calendar for that date)

"Fish Rodeo For Children" Fishing for children will start at 12 noon on June 6th and continue thru June 14th. This is for children up to 13 years of age and open to the public. Reminder, fishing in the pond is for members only. Please obey all club and state laws and rules when using the pond. Watch for signs posted when pond is open or closed.

This spring we will be finish the shooting area out back of the club. Help will be needed so please attend the club meetings so you will know when this

will happen. We will post on the outside billboard.

"Annual Family Picnic" We will have a picnic open for club members and family on Saturday August 4. There will be clay bird shooting starting at 3:00pm and the archery target will be open until 4:30 pm. There will be small games of chance being played as well. If you want to shoot clay birds or archery please arrive early, the picnic starts are 4:30pm. We will eat around 5:45pm.

Sorry this letter is so long but there was so much to cover. Remember ask yourself, did I pay my dues? You MUST have your 2015 card and badge to get into the feed. NO DUES ACCEPTED that night.

Please stop by at a meeting on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 7:30pm or one of the many events scheduled. Check your calendar for events, dates and times. Post it on your fridge. So when you get a cold drink or leftovers you will see it.

Hope to see you at the club,

Stan Shrader (President)